
 

 

 

 

 Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 

The Elementary and Secondary Education Act is our country’s most important education law. Several 
years ago this law was revised and is now called, No Child Left Behind Act. No Child Left Behind (NCLB) 
was designed to make changes in teaching and learning that will help your child achieve more in school.  
 

Because the Huron School District receives federal funds, we are required by law to provide you with 

some important information.  The purpose of this packet is to assure that every parent/guardian who 

has a child in a Title school receives this information.  Attached you will find: 

❖ Notification of your right to ask schools about the qualifications of your child’s teachers.  
o We believe that nothing is more important to your child’s education at school than 

having a well-prepared and highly qualified teacher. As a parent/guardian you have the 
right to request information about the professional qualifications of your child’s 
classroom teachers. 

❖ School/Parent Compact 
o Positive school/parent relationships are a critical component of your child’s education.  

It is essential that the school and parent/guardian work together to reach high 
academic standards for your child.  The school/parent compact is a written agreement 
between teachers and parents.  It clarifies what families and the school can do to help 
children reach high academic standards. 

❖ District and School Parent Involvement Policy 
o This policy details your rights to participate in an annual meeting and the decision-

making process for creating a school-wide Title program.  It also details the 
commitment to a shared responsibility for academic achievement. 

❖ Complaint Policy for Federal Programs (Found on the district Web-site) 
o This policy notifies you of your right to address a complaint in writing to the 

superintendent, should you have a complaint, regarding the use of federal No Child Left 
Behind (NCLB) funds that cannot be resolved. 

 

I encourage you to support your child’s education and communicate with his or her teacher on a regular 

basis. You may direct questions about the Title program in you building to your child’s teacher, the 

building administrator, or myself.  You may also find information about your school’s title I policy on the 

district website under the FEDERAL PROGRAMS tab.  By partnering together-families and educators – we 

can provide your child with the best education possible. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jolene Konechne 

 

Jolene Konechne, Ed.S. 
Director of ESL, CTE, Federal Programs, & Accreditation 

150 5th St. SW 

Huron, SD 57350 

P: (605) 353-8660 

F: (605) 353-6993 

Jolene.Konechne@k12.sd.us 

 


